Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

February 15, 2016
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Lewis Russell
Members Absent: Brian Lennon, Doug Hall, Kristi Burnett  

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson and Jaime Fox.  Also attending were Clark and Jessica May.    
At approximately 6:08 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum:
 Clark and Jessica May requested the school look into providing an after school program for kids.  They, and others, have no child care options after school and would like for the school to provide a program for parents in that position.  
Mrs. Fox is going to look into after school programs and the feasibility of adding or not adding a program to Miller Grove.
Sonia Earp had requested Mrs. Fox to ask about adding climate control to the portable that had been relocated behind the old gym for storage.

Elementary update:

J.W. Burnett presented the updated floor plan to the board.  The Board asked about prices on some upgrade options to bathroom tile, two storage rooms and removal of an office wall.  They also inquired about cabinetry in the classrooms.  Mr. Burnett said he would get back to them with prices on those options. 
Board minutes:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brandon Darrow to approve the minutes of the January 18, 2016 and February 8, 2016 meetings.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

TASB update 103:

Mr. Johnson asked for it to be tabled to get more info on open carry on common areas.

E-Rate update:

David Moseley updated the Board on the E-Rate progress.  The slide presentation is attached.  
Government Capital resolution:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Bret Garrett to finance the new/used buses through Government Capital.  The motion carried unanimously.
At 8:08 the Board entered into executive session to discuss the principal’s contracts and emergency leave policy.

At 8:57 the Board returned to open session.  

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Lewis Russell to add one year to Mr. Billingsley’s contract.  The matter of wages was tabled until a later date.  The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brandon Darrow to add one year to Jaime Fox’s contract.  The matter of wages was tabled until a later date.  The motion carried unanimously.
Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson reported that two separate proposals had been received on a new bus and a third had been requested.

Principals Report:
Mrs. Fox reported a total enrollment of 297 and upcoming events.

At 9:04 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
